REGULAR MEETING OF THE ALAMO BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN (PARTICIPATION IN PERSON OR TELEPHONICALLY AT 844-474-0925. 19068431#) MONDAY, APRIL 5, 2021 AT CITY HALL, 97 SOUTH JOHNSON STREET, ALAMO, TN 38001

Mayor Emison called the meeting to order at City Hall.

Roll was called with the following Aldermen present: Kenneth Bodkins, Larry Conder, P.B. Conley, and John Reddick.

Invocation was given by Reverend James Levine, Light House United Methodist Church.

Randy Camp, attorney attended the meeting via teleconference.

Others present: Mayor Emison, Rita Reasons, Jeff Sills, Matt Wood (ATA) and Ferris Amold.

Mayor Emison gave his monthly report on the following: 1) A letter was mailed to ABB concerning the blacktop on Twiddy Lane and after a couple of phone conservations they are willing to cost share, however this is still preliminary. 2) Ford Construction is scheduling the spring paving and will get dates to the town soon on spring paving. 3) The American Cares Act is appropriating \$610,000.00 for the town and it has to be used for infrastructure in water/sewer. 4) Public Entity Partners is giving the town a \$15,480.00 dividend which will be split between the general and water fund. 5) The large leak at ABB tank may have been caused by lighting on 3/25/2021. 6) The Covid-19 rates are down. 7) Randy Camp had the online tax sale and it was very successful with substantial amounts of monies collected, before the sale and during the sale.

Matt Wood with Alexander, Thompson and Arnold, PLLC presented the audit to the board. He pointed out highlights and told the board the town was doing well.

Alderman Conder stated the during one of the heavy rains he drove around looking at water and Burns Street has a lot of trash in the ditches. Chief Sills is going to look into about the clean-up.

With no further business to come before the board Alderman Bodkins made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Alderman Conder. All Alderman voted, Aye. The meeting was adjourned.